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LOGIC have been providing an e-journal for the college for eight years now and despite the 

trials and tribulations of pandemics and weather events we have been able to continue to 

produce our journal. Without the support of the following this would not have been possible, 

so I would like to say thank you to the LOGIC committee (past and present as we have had 

some changes over the past four years), the National Executive Committee, NZNO and last 

but not least, the NZCPHCN membership whose input to continue improving the journal has 

been invaluable.  

Whilst we will continue to produce the LOGIC journal, we will no longer be able to provide 

the journal in the Joomag format as they have archived some of their older plans, including 

the one we used. It would be cost prohibitive, unless we charge for joining the college again, 

which is not our intention. We are currently working on other options but we’ll continue to 

produce the PDF version for you whilst we investigate and make plans. 

Our aims are unchanged from those of previous years: 

1. To increase reader coverage by providing more diverse articles to encompass those 

nursing groups within the NZCPHCN umbrella  

• Aged Care 

• Public Health 

• District;  

• Mental Health 

• Maori Health 

• NGO Sector 

• Occupational Health 

• Palliative Care 

• Plunket  

• Practice Nurses  

• Prison Nurses  

• Respiratory 

• School and  

• Sexual Health 

 

2. To celebrate and promote those in our ranks who have achieved in the leadership arena 

and 

3. To provide information and support through collegial sources. 



Our journal topics each year reflect our aims but there is always room for improvement with 

ongoing input from our membership. 

We continue with our theme topics, alongside our regular/ semi-regular articles and the 

Editor and Chair of the NZCPHCN reports, but it is unfortunate that we have not been able to 

provide any reports from the Office of the Chief Nurse for some time now but we are still 

endeavouring to reconnect and get these back into our journal. 

Finally, we continue to look at succession planning as the committee composition changes 

from time served and life changes.  

I am pleased to announce that we have Michael Brenndorfer as our inhouse publisher, 

taking over from myself, in the hiatus between Celeste Gillmer leaving to pursue her Ministry 

of Health position several years ago. 

At this time our committee consists of: 

• Yvonne Little – Editor 

• Michael Brenndorfer – 

Publisher 

• Jess Beauchamp 

• Katie Inker 

• Alysha Clark 

• Sarah Darroch 

• Marianne Grant 

 

I would like to thank those committee members who have been with us over the past four 

years, have now moved on, and wish them well in their future endeavours. 

 

We still have one vacancy on the committee for anyone who is interested in joining us. 

 


